

DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES
October 4th, 2016

I. John McNamara called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:35 pm on Oct 4th, 2016.
 **Meeting now being held @ Lake House at Buffalo Park, Maryville on 1st Tuesday of Month. (Aug – April) No monthly meetings in May, June, July or December.

II. **Attendance:**

* Jeff Detton	* Sarah Detton
* Doug Owen	* Paul Falbe
* Rita Rogers	* Kelly Rogers
* John McNamara	* Ron Kremer
* Kristy Butcher	* PJ Welsh

*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve September minutes: Kelly R. Motion, Paul F.. 2nd – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

President Report: John McNamara

District meeting – Some rule changes coming into effect - Play with 8 and end with 8 and no out taken for 9th player. 8ft softball circle for all softball divisions, Season will begin 1 week earlier and the tournament will be included in the season scheduling. No tournament fees. Softball bat rules being reviewed.

Treasurer Report: Rita Rogers

September 2016

Balance Forward: \$24,803.80

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$4,616.41 + Uncleared checks \$370.88 (12) Bank Fee \$5.11

Electronic Debits: \$ Unk

Close of month balance: \$20,182.28 Checkbook Balance: \$19,811.40 09/30/16

Utilities Bill \$0.00 (Lights) \$0.00 (Concession) & Verizon Wireless \$60.16

Note – Small discussion on ear mark extra money for purchasing land for new DPKL location. Mike Bruce paid \$400.00 cash to clear up his debt. That is now settled.

Sponsor Solicitation: Sarah Detton

No Report

Managers Committee: Jeff Detton

No Report

Picture Day Committee: Kevin Merkel

They mailed Manager plaques to Kevin. They need to be distributed. Rita recommended that they be given to Jeff for distribution. Need to know if Kevin will return as this committee chairperson for 2017 season. John is supposed to call and find out.

Fundraiser Committee: Paul Falbe

No Report

Uniform Committee: Leslie Crook / Kristine Scovill

Cathy at Sewtime will be ready to assist us, per John. Again, confirmed that we would use T-shirts for t-ball & c-pitch and all other divisions go back to dry fit shirts. The Khoury League logo would be on the right sleeve of shirt and DPKL logo on front with sponsor logo. Question asked regarding cost of uniforms for 2016. Seemed that we paid more. But was stated that we didn't.

Scheduling Committee: Dana LeVasseur

For the scheduling process, no field assignments to be made on schedule. This needs to be open for moving teams and making sure the fields are filled up closest to concession stand. Possible get signage to help with field assignments each night. Looking into large sign on garage. Other than approved by board allowances, there will be no scheduling of "select" teams to play on DPKL fields. We did not receive any payments last year for any of the select leagues for the games that were hosted on our fields.

Concession Stand Committee: Rita Rogers

Concession stand is cleaned out. Due to bad business practices by Pepsi, they are now out and we will have Coke provide sodas for 2017 season. Currently they have 8 fountain choices on the machine. They will come in and replace all systems for the fountain sodas. Suggestions for Soda is Cherry Coke, Diet Dr. Pepper, Lemonade and maybe a sport drink. Looking into Artic Ice and getting rid of Home City Ice due to bad business on PAD.

Umpire Committee: Allen Detton

No Report

Building and Grounds Committee: John McNamara

While tilling field, power line was removed and twisted on tractor attachment. Shed to be cleaned out. Kelly will be checking on Turvis. Need to fix roofs on several dugouts. Also want to get more signs for Outside food and drink not allowed and also no hitting balls against the fences. May need to change protection on Field #4, can't see over black when sitting on bleachers.

Web Page Committee (PR): Paul Falbe

Website current, will start to get 2017 information ready for pre-registration.

Equipment Committee: Doug Owen

Replace old equipment with new, please provide John with list of items, that can be purchased in the off season at a better price. Make sure to get catcher gloves for softball teams.

Registration Committee: PJ Welsh

Need all DPKL laptops about 3 weeks prior to registration. Paul is going to contact the village about using the Senior Center for 4 dates that we need: Registration 1/14/17, TJ's turn in 2/25/17, TJ's pick up 3/11/17, Managers Meeting 3/18/17. Paul also provided a rough draft of the registration flyer. Changes will need to be made.

Special Events Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Public Relations Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Cardinal Night Committee: Kristy Butcher

No Report

Equipment Donations Committee: Ron Kremer

This will be part of registration to help get more income and help with equipment if needed.

Trivia Night Committee: Sub-Committee of Special events

Sarah will send out invitation on an upcoming meeting. Put together a flyer that we can vote on. Current members – Doug Owen, Sarah Detton, Jeff Detton, Ron Kremer, Vicki Kremer, Rita Rogers, Chris Oberkfell, and Kristine Scovill

V. Old Business

- A. Question was asked about earmarking money - Rita stated we could earmark about \$15,000 leaving about \$4800.00 for start up.
- B.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VI. New Business

- A. Who is returning for the 2017 season?: All in attendance at the August Meeting are planning on returning for the 2017 season: Dana LeVasseur, Paul Falbe, PJ Welsh, Ron Kremer, Rita Rogers, Doug Owen, Tracy Young-Stacy, Kristy Butcher, Sarah Detton, and Jeff Detton. Members from September Meeting returning: John McNamara, Kelly Rogers. Other members via proxy: Leslie Crook, Kristine Scovill, Vicki Kremer. Members need confirmed: Kevin Merkel & Chris Oberkfell Also on a side note – Brittany Crockett and Lee Darbon will be returning. Allen Detton is planning on being at College, but will update status further into year.
- B. It was chosen that our new Board colors for jackets and shirts will be Charcoal with white print. John will bring in choices from Sew time at the next meeting.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VII. Adjournment 7:36 PM

The next meeting will be Tuesday November 1st, 2016 6:30 pm Lake House at Buffalo Park in Maryville.